
be bolstered. In this vein, a greater outreach role for the Council will increase both 
the understanding of the interests of Arctic states and people, and of the Council and 
its mandate.

Third, Canada will work with other member states to address the structural needs 
of the organization. While the current informal nature of the body has served Canada 
well for many years, the growing demands on the organization may require changes 
to make it more robust. Canada will work with other Arctic states to develop options, 
including with respect to the role of the Council, related "secretariat" functions, and 
funding issues.

Beyond the Arctic Council, Canada will work through other multilateral institutions 
such as the International Maritime Organization and the United Nations Framework 
Convention on Climate Change towards global solutions to issues like polar shipping 
regulations and climate change. Arctic-specific organizations such as the Standing 
Committee of Parliamentarians for the Arctic Region, the Northern Forum, and the 
University of the Arctic are important partners on a variety of issues.

The increasing accessibility of the Arctic has led to a widespread perception that the 
region could become a source of conflict. This has led to heightened interest in the 
Arctic in a number of international organizations including NATO and the Organization 
for Security and Co-operation in Europe. Canada does not anticipate any military chal­
lenges in the Arctic and believes that the region is well managed through existing 
institutions, particularly the Arctic Council. We will continue to monitor discussion of 
Arctic issues in other international forums and intervene when necessary to protect 
Canada's interests.

Canada is taking other steps to demonstrate leadership, such as the 2010 Arctic 
Ocean Foreign Ministers meeting. In addition, a new Arctic regional policy and pro­
gram centre at Canada's Embassy in Norway has been established, strengthening our
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